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COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the College Board was held yesterday
evening (Wednesday, May 22nd) at the Vancouver Vocational Institute
campus. New Board members Anthony Saunders and Hope Wotherspoon were
welcomed. Board vice-chairman Pamela Glass chaired the meeting.

President Paul Gallagher presented his first report to the Board. His
report - a copy of which is on file in the KEC Library - touched on the
following:

- Indonesian International Training Project (VVI)

- WI and International Rail Training Evaluation Project T

- VVI Electronic Department on the International Stage €O

- Low Cost Dental Clinic QNS N

- Delegation from China P L. S\

- "Get Crack'n" in the VVI Food Trades Department ¢S 0 g

- New Zealand Trade Commission Hosts VVI Dinner g e

- B.C. Chefs' Association Culinary Arts Show

- B.C. Food Trades Show o & 8

- B.C. Hospitality Resource Centre closure et f‘@’

- Langara Campus Intramural Athletics

- Block Transfer - Langara's Realty Appraisal Program

- Computer Information Systems - Langara

- Theatre Arts Program - Langara

- Awards Ceremony at King Edward Campus (reproduced in its entirety
elsewhere in this issue of the Times)

- Diesel Mechanics Department and Dual Fuel Technology

- Sterile Supply Processing Aide Certificate Program - CE

- An Appointment

- Basic Food Training Certificate Program - CE

- Grant to VCC Educational Foundation

- Seminars on Sexual Assault

- Samarinda Instructor Training Contract for $41,400 (CE).

Board Committee member Barbara Spitz reported for the Education and Student
Services Committee. The following had been considered by the committee and
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appropriate action was taken by the Board:

- Approval of program objectives for the Nurse Bridging and Instructor
Training programs at the Vancouver Vocational Institute;

- Approval of citizenship eligibility policy amendment to include
convention refugees;

- Approval of program reviews: Computer-based Social Services Program
and Instructional Computing Program.

Board committee chairman Colleen Miller reported for the Administration
Committee and appropriate action was taken by the Board on the following:

- Approval of a new tuition fee schedule showing increases averaging 5%
for the period beginning next September. (For some KEC programs, there
will be no change and for a few, the off-campus English Language Training
programs, a decrease to 75¢ per sch. KEC's new schedule will be posted
by the end of this month.)

- Approval of financial report and the audited statements.

President Paul Gallagher presented Vancouver Community College's proposals

for accessing the Training for Economic Development Fund of $5.8 million. He
explained that while most submissions received from the several instructional
centres were being recommended for submission to the Ministry, only about
$2,000,000 worth - a self-imposed 1imit by the CEC - are given high priority.
Dean Gerry Sylvester chaired a committee, representing the several cost centres,
to put the package together. (A copy of the submission is on file in our
Tibrary.) The Board approved the submission of the proposals to the Ministry,
as presented.

Agenda documentation related to the above as well as the Minutes of the meeting
of 1985 April 24 have been placed in the KEC Library for the information of
those interested.

Among several items dealt with by the Board during its private session preceding
the public session, was a report: from the College's International Education
Committee apprising the Board of discussions taking place with representatives
from Korea respecting the possibility of a sizeable contract involving technical
training and upgrading, English language training, and instructor training.
Discussions are at the preliminary stages only.

HsE.P

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Programmer Analyst II. Closing date for applications
is May 28th.

For further information on the above position, please see bulletin boards.

5 o



CYCLING TRIP

VANCOUVER TO EDMONTON - Via the Hope-Princeton
- Merritt - Kamloops - Blue River - Tete Jeun
Cache - Jasper - Hinton - Edson - Edmonton -
840 miles. Leaving Friday June 21st.

If you're interested, contact Bob Brady in
Diesel Mechanics - Local 203.

B.B.

RE-CAP ON RE-ORGANIZATION

The re-organization of the KEC instructional programs took effect on
April 1st; the major elements of the re-organization being the retention
of three divisions, albeit each with a change of name. The three new
divisions are:

1. Adult Basic Education Division which includes:

a) all departments formerly included in the College Foundations
Division; (the name "College Foundations Division" will no
Tonger be used); and

b) the secondary completion, re-entry training (except for the
TRAC-Common Core program) and adult special education programs
formerly included in the Training and Development Division.

2. Career Division which includes:

a) TRAC-Common Core, and the specific job-entry training programs
formerly included in the Training and Development Division;
(the name "Training and Development Division" disappears from
our instructional organization); and

b) the Music Department formerly included in the Communications
Arts Division.

3. English Language Training Division which includes:

a) all instructional departments formerly included in the
Communication Arts Division except the Music Department; (the
name "Communication Arts Division" will no longer be used).

The "organization chart" detailing the new structure is shown elsewhere
in this issue of the Times.

HRIERRS
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CANADIAN HOSTS NEEDED FOR OVERSEAS STUDENTS

Vancouver Community College requires homes for international students studying
English for 2-6 weeks between May and August. Remuneration is provided.
Please call 324-5342 if you would enjoy promoting Cross Cultural friendship.
Thank you.

English as a Second Language Overseas Contract Services Division

BELATED CONGRATULATIONS!

On April 20th LINDA VETTER of Student Records became
MRS. GORDON WHARF. After honeymooning in Hawaii,
she is now back at work.

CONGRATULATIONS LINDA AND GORDIE.

R.M.

"COLORFUL ENGLISH"

The difference between a king and a president is that a king is the son of his
father but a president isn't.

Arabs wear turbines on their heads.
To collect sulphur, hold a deacon over a flame in a test tube.
In many U.S. states, murderers are put to death by electrolysis.

A morality play is a play in which the characters are goblins, ghosts, virgins,
and other mythical creatures.

KR



AWARDS CEREMONY AT KING EDWARD CAMPUS

The KEC auditorium was nearly filled to capacity during the noon hour last
week Thursday when twenty-three King Edward students were recognized for
their scholastic achievement in their programs of study and for their
participation and involvement in student and community activities.

Funds for 22 of the awards, ranging from'$100 to $200, were made possible
because of donations from several sources, including earnings from the
endownent fund:

Associated Building Maintenance - 2 awards

B.C. Telephone Company - 5 awards

Canada Safeway Limited - 2 awards

Domco Food Services - 4 awards

Howard/Yano Architects - 2 awards

Overseas Chinese Voice - 1 award

Stanley Drug Products Limited - 2 awards

Vocational Instructors' Association - 2 awards
. Diane Thompson Memorial Fund - 2 awards

The 23rd award winner was this year's recipient of the Lieutenant-Governor's
Silver Medal, Frankie Chiu. Mr. Chiu's academic standing was of the highest
order; his involvement in community and on-campus activities was i
considerable. In addition, he worked at a full-time job while enrolled in a
full-time program! Mrs. Barbara Spitz, the Board's liaison member for KEC,
made the presentation. i

(The Lieutenant-Governor's Silver Medal is awarded, in alternate years, to a
VVI student or a KEC student. In 1986, the recipient will be a student at
the VVI.)

Beginning with last Thursday's award recipients, a permanent record of the
winners' names will be maintained in the display case recently mounted on
the wall on level four - next to the elevators.

HGER RS

OPENING CEREMONY FOR THE COMPUTER LAB

You are cordially invited to attend the opening ceremony for the new ELT Computer
Centre on THURSDAY, MAY 30TH at 12:00 NOON in ROOM 3170 (next door to the Language
Lab on the Third Floor). If you can't attend, drop by any time between 11:00 A.M.
and 2:00 P.M. for a Tour.

N. Yildiz



K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Glen Johnston
R.N. Brady

S. Lewindon

Peter Lear

Roger Gibbard
Joyce Lydiard

“Stop feeling guilty. Our spells work. Our potions are effective. Why shouldn’t we live
well?”

Attend training seminar on fuel injection.
Attend a.m. session SVI Conference.

Prepare for video tape editing.
Edit video tapes.

Course work on prime computer applications (text
editing, basic programming, etc.).

Complete Computer Awareness course.

Evaluate software using Apple lle and voice
synthesizer.

May 15-16
May 16

May 24
May 30

May 27-30

May 27-30
May 29-30

M.R.






